
 

 

Hinderclay Village Hall Committee are keen to  encourage more 

local residents to make use of our Village Hall and would     

welcome suggestions for events that you would consider        

attending.  One suggestion is a pub night and we would like to 

hear from people who might be interested. Please forward    

suggestions and comments to Patrick at Daisy Dell, The Street, 

Tel; 01379 898512 or email; secretary.hvh@outlook.com  
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Hinderclay Little Ernie winners for           

September. 

1st 253 Loretta Self 

2nd  52 Jeffrey Parker 

3rd 202 Michael Garnham 

4th 241 Annie Lyons 

Congratulations to the winners! 

If you would like to be in with a chance to win 

cash prizes every month and support our     

Village Hall, please contact  

Linda Aves on 01379 898512 

 
 

St. Mary’s October Church Services 
 

13 October 2024 – Holy Communion (by extension) – 9.30am – Mr Keith Lewis 
 
27 October 2024 – Family Service – 9.30am – Mr Ken Smith 

Our next Bingo session will be on  
Friday 4th October at the Village Hall.   

Come and join us for a fun evening 
and a chance to win cash prizes! 

Doors open at 7pm, ‘Eyes Down’ at 7.30pm 
There will be refreshments and a raffle. 

See you there! 

Oct/Nov 2024 Bin Collection 

Mo Tu We Th Fr Sa Su 

  1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30 31 31 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

 
The Parish Council 

The Parish councils website can now be 

found at 

www.hinderclayparishcouncil.gov.uk      

and the clerks email address is now 

clerk@hinderclayparishcouncil.gov.uk 

The council is looking for someone to clean 

and take care of the bus shelter on the   

Village Green.  If you could spare an hour 

or so a week, and want more information 

about the contract, please contact the 

Clerk. 

The next Parish Council meeting will be 

held in the Village Hall on Thursday 14th 

November at 7.30 pm 

Our HARVEST SUPPER was another successful event with 38 
of us enjoying good food, good company and good              
entertainment.  Thanks go to everyone who helped make this 
all possible. 
The profit for the evening was £332.00 which was divided 
equally between the Village Hall and the Church. 
  
At the HARVEST FESTIVAL SERVICE on the following day we 
were pleased to welcome back the Diss Salvation Army Band 
who accompanied us as we sang our traditional harvest 
hymns. 
The Church was beautifully decorated (thank you to the flower 
arrangers) and our readings reflected the harvest theme 
(thank you to our readers).  All the grocery donations have 
been taken to a local food bank.  
Our thanks also go to everyone who made these donations. 

Tractor Plough Day:   
On Sunday 15th September Hinderclay was treated to 
a small convoy of vintage tractors making their way to 
Boyces Field, Rickinghall for a ploughing  competition. 
The event had been organised by a local group of    
enthusiasts, and as Mr JD Thornhill had provided the 
‘venue’ they decided that Hinderclay and Rickinghall 
Churches would share the proceeds of the 
day.  Hinderclay received £189.00.  Our sincere 
thanks go to Dennis, Jerry and John. 

CLOCKS GO BACK ON 

27 October 2024 

mailto:secretary.hvh@outlook.com


Do you need help  
or support? 
 
These people are happy to help if they 
can! 

Karen  01379 898949 Roger  01379 890257 

Kate  01379 898562 Chris  07841 016384 

Ken  01379 898776 Peter 01379 898906 

Richard  07939 241550 Julia  07931  327004 

Village Hall Bookings 

Brownies: Tuesdays in term time 5.30-7pm Contact Clare 

Brinkley 01379 890 709 

Yoga: Wednesday mornings weekly 9-10.30am and   Saturday 

morning 9.00-10.30am Contact Alyze 07518 262697 

Coffee Morning: Thursday monthly from 10.30am Contact 

Len Parsall 01379 898867 

Garden Club: Wednesday evenings monthly 7.30pm Contact 

Val Forge 01379 898270 

Bingo: Fridays monthly 7 for 7.30 start.  Future dates in  

newsletter  

Kenninghall Morris: Thursday evenings 7.30 Contact Vicki 

07476 762125 

Yoga: Monday evenings 6-7pm Contact Abigail Jackson 

07557 794928 

HINDERCLAY DEFIBRILLATOR 

 

 

It is the Yellow box located by the 

main door of the  Village 

Hall.     Remember to take your  

mobile phone - give the 999       

operator these 3 words and it will 

give them the location of the       

defibrillator box. 

UNLOADS - CABS - FIZZLE the 

postcode is  IP22 1HX  

   GREEN FINGERS 

The next Green Fingers Garden Club will be on Wednesday 16th October at 7.30 p m 
at Hinderclay Village Hall.  We have got Dr Gwenda Kyd from Cambridge speaking on 
Aromatherapy Plants.  Her talk is entitled "The Smell of Good Health". This should be a 

very different and interesting  talk for our Garden Club. We have refreshments, our   
usual Raffle and bring and buy plant table. 

For any further information .......Val Forge on           01379 898270  

Botesdale Surgery 

Health and Wellbeing Webinars 

 

Health and wellbeing webinars are 
online, live video meetings         

presented by health and wellbeing professionals 
within their specialist field for example:          
diabetes or high blood pressure. 

A project is underway to consider developing a 
programme of free Health and wellbeing 

webinars to meet the needs of people and   
communities across Suffolk and North East    
Essex(SNEE).  

We would be grateful if you could spare a few 
minutes to complete this short online survey. 
Your participation really matters as it will help 
determine whether webinars are run and 

their content. Find the survey at              
https://forms.office.com/e/jWHjVMBWf0  

Hinderclay Coffee Morning 

 

 

 

 

The next coffee morning will be held 

on  

Thursday 10th October  

and every second  Thursday in the 

month, at The Village Hall in  

Hinderclay from 10.30am 

Everyone is welcome and you can  

enjoy a   coffee/tea and a chat. 

Further enquiries from Len on 01379 

898867 

SAVE THE DATE – Our Christmas Bazaar will be held in the Village Hall on                    
30 November – more details in next month’s Newsletter. 


